
Council Highlights
READ THE AGENDA

Playground Renewal at Little Mountain

Council awarded the supply and installation of new playground 

equipment at SASCU Sports Fields to Green Roots Play 

Equipment Inc. for $120,317 plus taxes, with a contingency of 

$8,000. The rubberized surface playground is expected to be 

completed by fall 2025.

View Report

Zoning Bylaw Correction – Carriage Lane

A revised zoning bylaw was updated for 481 Highway 97B 

NE (Carriage Lane) to correct an earlier error and ensure 

compatibility with the new provincial small-scale multi-unit 

housing regulations (Bill 44). The new zoning enables the 

addition of secondary suites on the existing manufactured 

home lots.

View Report

INTRODUCTION OF BYLAWS

Salmon Arm Fair Parade Request

Council referred the Salmon Arm Fair Society’s request for 

road closures and City support for the 2025 Fair Parade to 

staff for review. The proposed route will no longer cross the 

Trans-Canada Highway and aims to streamline logistics and 

safety planning.

View Correspondence

CORRESPONDENCE

MRDT Annual Report Submission

Council approved the submission of the 2024 Municipal and 

Regional District Tax (MRDT) Performance Report to the 

Province. The report was presented by Salmon Arm Economic 

Development Society and outlines how tourism marketing 

funds were invested over the past year.

               View Presentation

PRESENTATIONS

Water Treatment Pump Rebuild

Council approved a budget amendment to allocate $35,000 

from the Water Major Maintenance Reserve for a low lift 

pump rebuild at the Water Treatment Plant. The work was 

awarded to Electric Motors & Pump Services Ltd. under sole-

source procurement due to their expertise and supplier status.

View Report

STAFF REPORT

Food Truck Request Downtown

Council approved a one-day request from Ricochet Tap 

House to temporarily use a parking stall at 310 Ross Street 

for a food truck on May 30, 2025.

View Report

STAFF REPORT

Emergency Planning Grant Application

Council supported a grant application to the 2025 UBCM 

Community Emergency Preparedness Fund. If successful, the 

Columbia Shuswap Regional District (CSRD) will lead the 

evacuation route planning process and manage the grant 

funds on behalf of the City of Salmon Arm.

View Report
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WEBSITE

Next Generation 911 Support

Council approved contributing up to $43,665 toward a shared 

regional data transfer portal, supporting the federally 

mandated Next Generation 911 (NG911) system. This project 

is coordinated through the CSRD and will enhance emergency 

response accuracy across the region.

View Report
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